NORTH OGDEN CITY COUNCIL MINUTES

October 8, 2013

The North Ogden City Council convened in an open meeting on October 8, 2013 at 6:30 p.m. in
the North Ogden City Council Chambers at 505 East 2600 North. Notice of time, place and
agenda of the meeting was delivered to each member of the City Council, posted on the bulletin

board at the municipal office and posted to the Utah State Website on October 3, 2013. Notice
of the annual meeting schedule was published in the Standard-Examiner on January 30, 2013.

PRESENT: Richard Harris
Kent Bailey
Wade Bigler
Justin Fawson
Cheryl Stoker
Brent Taylor
STAFF PRESENT: Ronald F. Chandler
S. Annette Spendlove
Jon Call

Craig Barker

Gary Kerr
VISITORS: Joan Brown
Blake Welling
Lynda Pipkin
Jeff Grunou
Janine Call
Charles Crippen
Brenda Nelson
Matt Hartvigsen

Mayor Harris welcomed those in attendance.

Mayor

Council Member
Council Member
Council Member
Council Member
Council Member

City Manager

City Recorder/ H.R. Director

City Attorney

Community Development Coordinator
Building Official

Bob Buswell

Jim Urry

Alesa Hofmeister
Craig Call
Michael Dufrene
Brain Reese
Gary Attebery

Council Member Stoker offered the invocation and led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.

CONSENT AGENDA

1 Consideration to approve business

licenses

Council Member Fawson motioned to approve the consent agenda. Council Member

Bailey Seconded the motion.

Voting on the motion:
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Council Member Bailey aye
Council Member Bigler aye
Council Member Fawson aye
Council Member Stoker  aye
Council Member Taylor  aye

The motion passed unanimously.

ACTIVE AGENDA

1. PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Michael Dufrene, 587 E. 3600 N., stated that he has prepared a written statement that he would like
included in the record of this meeting. He read the statement (see Attachment A) Mr. Dufrene added one
comment; in an email he sent out earlier today. He commented that he was confident that the Standard-
Examiner would still continue to follow this. He stated that was a hopeful assumption on his part and
there has been no promise or commitment made by the Standard-Examiner or any of its representatives to
continue writing about this issue. He thanked the Council for their time and noted he provided a copy of
his statement to City Recorder Spendlove.

Jim Urry, 1615 N. Mountain Road, stated he has a question about his utility bill. He stated he follows his
bill very closely and keeps a history of his meter readings and associated charges, but he has been told
that is not available over the internet. He stated all other utility companies offer that type of history and it
would be very handy if North Ogden offered it as well. City Manager Chandler asked Mr. Urry if he is
interested in seeing the meter reading. Mr. Urry stated he likes to view his meter reading and the amount
he is paying per 1,000 gallons. He stated he tracks that kind of data for all of his utilities on a spreadsheet
so that he can see what changes are taking place from year to year. He stated he believes it is something
that would be easy to offer.

Alesa Hofmeister, 1652 N. 225 W., Harrisville, stated her property is directly behind the Country Boy
Dairy estates and she has been in contact with Community Development Director Barker several times.
She stated she lives directly behind one of the proposed subdivision lots, which is located in delineated
wetlands. She added there is a manmade gulley that collects ground water and in the last three years her
home has flooded three times and it had never done that in the 20 years she had been there until the
property in North Ogden was developed. She stated it concerns her to think that the property is for sale
and part of it is delineated wetlands and is in the flood plain; she has a huge easement off the creek and
the flood plain and to see the property available for development is concerning to her. She asked what
kinds of easements will be put in place and what types of control there will be on the groundwater. She
stated that the last time she talked to Mr. Barker he told her that the issue was not on the Planning
Commission agenda for the meeting held last Wednesday, but he then came door to door through her
neighborhood yesterday telling residents that the issue was being presented to the City Council. She
stated that means it has already been through the Planning Commission. She stated she thinks something
has been sped through to ignore the residents of the area. She stated she knows there is a border between
North Ogden and Harrisville, but it is a community. She stated she does not believe there was proper
notice given to residents living within 300 feet of the development like there should have been.

City Council October 8, 2013 Page 2






